
MINUTES – Regular Meeting – February 14, 2008 – GSLSSC 
 

The February meeting of the GSLSSC was held at the Brentwood Community Center, Thursday, February 14, 
2008.  A quorum was met.  In President Debi Vetz’ absence, the meeting was called to order at 7:05p.m. by 
Vice-President John Burgess. 
 
In attendance were OFFICERS:  John Burgess, Sandy Ganz, Lori Schulz, Allison White, Mark Iken, Tom 
Schulz.  MEMBERS:  Daniel Buford, Bryan Clifford, Donna Clifford, Sidney Ganz, Charlotte Hulett, Art 
Phillips.  GUESTS:  Sara and Ben Middleton. 
 
President:  no report 
 
Recording Secretary:  no report 
 
Corresponding Secretary:  no report 
 
Treasurer:  no report.  The report on the financial outcome of the Tom Coen seminar will appear in the March 
Vibes. 
 
Awards:  The awards program, conducted by Lori Schulz, took place after the meeting.  About 70 awards were 
presented to our members. 
 
AKC Coordinator:  no report 
 
Archivist:  no report 
 
Holiday Party:  no report 
 
Constitution:  no report 
 
Education:  Allison reported that we were expecting a really good turnout for the Dr. Kim Selting seminar on 
Canine Cancer at the Dog Museum.  So far, 40 people have registered.  Dr. Selting will only be charging the 
club for her travel expenses. 
 
Equipment:  Our equipment is still in the storage locker in North County.  There was a discussion about the 
storage facility material that is still at Rick and Art’s home.  All that material needs to be inventoried so we 
know what we have. 
 
Membership:  Sara and Ben Middleton introduced themselves.  They have 2 Shelties they purchased from 
Marilyn.  Sara works at Kennelwood, and Ben teaches band in Imperial. 
 
Library:  no report 
 
Club Picnic:  no report 
 
Sheltie Info:  no report 
 
Sheltie Peddler:  no report 
 
2008 Specialty:  We need to announce at next month’s meeting who is in charge of the luncheon that we’ll have 
both days at our Specialty. 
 



Sunshine:  Charlotte announced there were 2 get well cards available for everyone to sign to send our well 
wishes.  One was for Mary Spillman and the other for Rod Oishi. 
 
Vibes:  no report 
 
Old Business:  none 
 
New Business:  Bryan, Donna, Mark and Cassie suggested we have a Holiday Banquet as in past years.  Bryan 
made a motion that we have a Holiday Banquet sometime during January 2009.  Sidney seconded.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Notices:  none 
 
Motion to Adjourn:  Mark motioned to adjourn at 7:25p.m.  Charlotte seconded the motion. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
Sandy Ganz 
Recording Secretary 
 


